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Memorandum 
 
 
To:  Chairman Curt McGahhey and the Members of the Roads, Infrastructure 

and Public Works Committee 
 
From: Tee Coker, Assistant County Administrator Community Planning and 

Development    
 
Date:  February 7, 2025 
 
Reference: Commission of Code Enforcement Officers 
  
 
 
Members of the Committee, 
 
It is with pleasure that I submit to you for nomination as Code Enforcement Officers, 
Trent Galloway, Ivan Rojas Samaniego, Keith Hietanen, Craig Dodgens, Joe Bamonti, and 
Alex Talbert 
 
Trent Galloway is a Building Inspector. Trent holds 1 residential inspector certification 
with ICC. He has been employed with the county as a building inspector for one year. 
 
Ivan Rojas Samaniego is a Building Inspector. Ivan holds 1 residential inspector 
certification with ICC. He has been employed with the county for 6 months. 
 
Keith Hietanen is a Building Inspector. Keith holds 2 residential inspector certifications 
with ICC. He has been employed by the county for 7 months. 
 
Craig Dodgens is a Building Inspector. Craig holds 1 inspector certification with ICC. He 
has been employed with the county for 7 months. 
 
Joe Bamonti is a Building Inspector. Joe holds 1 inspector certification with ICC. He has 
been employed with the county for 1 year. 
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Alex Talbert is a Building Inspector. Alex holds 1 inspector certification with ICC. He has 
been employed with the county for 6 months. 
 
These individuals have shown to be valued employees during their introductory period 
and now that their basic training has been completed, they are eligible for their 
Commission as Code Enforcement Officers. 
 
I thank you for your kind consideration of these gentlemen to receive their Commission 
from County Council. 


